#### 20/06/14 AGM

Present: Jack Atkinson, Eleanor Brug, Heather Reynolds, Richard Whiter, Joe Glover, Tak Ho, Maryia Karpiyevich, Rob Littlechild, Sophie Mathias, Vamsee Bhemireddy, Sam Johnson, Kevin Schlegel

## 1. Reports of the leaving Committee

### 1) Joe Glover

It was a good year for CUB. Our shooting standard is high, although this might not be obvious in a very competitive BUTTS league. A significant accomplishment is the assembly of a new shed at the Churchill field. Thanks to everyone who took part in it! There seem to be no objections to the provisional date of the CUB-hosted BUTTS Leg. The Sports Centre changed our Sunday slot to 8am-12pm, which is not optimal. We should ask them to change it to 8.30-12 at least. The Friday slot is not changed (8-9.55 pm).

#### 2) Eleanor Brug

CUB accounts have about £500 less than last year, the main expense is the new shed. The grant has not been received yet. This year CUB subsidised travel costs to individual members to the total of £500, which hasn't been done in previous years and turned out fine. The Sports Centre venue hire cost the club £2600 for two terms. The actual balance of the accounts is £1800 (can be used) + £1000.

### 3) Richard Whiter

Last year more beginners' equipment was purchased, while this year a lot of money went into danage blocks and the shed. Some new pegs and ropes were recently bought. Shed proves to be a good investment as it allows us to store the equipment in a better way. Switching to using damage bosses both indoors and outdoors is probably more economical if we can buy the damage blocks cheap and replace them, as the straw bosses don't last us very long. The straw bosses we currently have are soft, and might only be used indoors. The layered foam bosses won't last very long either.

### 4) Jack Atkinson

BUTTS Leg and Varsity run by CUB went smoothly. More can be done next year to encourage CUB members to shoot competitively: organise BUTC-like matches and ladder matches on club nights, arrange an Alumni shoot. The leader board in the range seems to encourage people to shoot Portsmouth scores for e-league. It was suggested that we can run BUTC in the Sports Centre, potentially with the help of other clubs like East Anglia. Richard can ask Southampton team about the details of running BUTC. We can make it possible to submit scores online on CUB website, especially for e-league.

#### 5) Maryia Karpiyevich

There was an increase in the number of CUB members from 82 last year to 97 this year. The affiliation fees were increased this year, which didn't seem to cause a problem for the club members. The CAA affiliation fees CUB have to pay are set as £2/senior, which is quite high. I discussed it with the CAA treasurer, and it is possible to apply for a discounted (en bloc) fee if CUB submits their case by the next CAA AGM (October 2014) in person or in writing.

### 6) Heather Reynolds

There were 64 beginners and 16 Novice Squad members. A new method of selecting Novice Squad later from the beginners' course seems to work fine. The Novices actively shot at competitions and got some medals. Most beginners dropped out, probably due to the lack of socials.

# 2. Elections

Heather, Rob, Eleanor have one proxy vote each.

Captain: Jack Atkinson (14 for)

Secretary: Richard Whiter (12 for, 2 abstained)

Treasurer: Sophie Mathias (12 for, 1 abstained, 1 for Isobel Hitchen)

Novice Officer: Rob Littlechild (14 for)

Social Secretary: Vamsee Bhemireddy (14 for)

Equipment Officer: Eleanor Brug (14 for)

Publicity/Web Officer: Karen Habermann (13 for, 1 abstained)

Alumni Officer: Heather Reynolds (14 for)